OFFICE OF OUTCOMES ASSESSMENT 
Report on Assessment of General Education Competencies
June 4, 2007
SPRING 2007 RESULTS:

A total of 29 faculty submitted actual student work that is applicable to one of the six general education competencies available, 486 applicable student artifacts were received, and 6 divisions participated in the process.  A large number of assignments were never sent to the Office of Outcomes Assessments due to faculty changing assignments during the semester, forgetting about submissions for general education competency assessments, and/or returning student work to the students.  
The following is the number of faculty members/division that submitted actual student work that could be used for assessment of general education:*
Allied Health-4

Behavioral Studies- 7

Business- 2

LCFA-6

Nursing-3
Sciences and Engineering-6

* Considerations:  These numbers do not reflect faculty that initially indicated that they would send student work but did not actually submit the work, faculty that sent work that was not applicable to any of the competencies that are being assessed, or faculty that submitted work that was in any other way ineligible for assessment.
**This does reflect the actual student work eligible for assessment.  In other words, the entire institution is being assessed based on 29 faculty members’ student work.

Competency Breakdown-
The total number of actual student work/competency is as follows:*

Mathematics-93

Ethics-127

Critical Thinking-143

Computer Literacy-53

Communication-31

Aesthetics-39

*As you can see, Aesthetics and Communication did not meet the 50 student artifacts necessary for assessment.  However, some work from the areas where there is a surplus can be pulled over to the Communication category.  Unfortunately, Aesthetics will not make the 50 student artifacts. Therefore, the assessment of Aesthetics will have problems with validity.
**Another potential problem is that while nursing only had 3 faculty participate, their students represent 46% of the student work assessed and several of their students will be used more than once. 
Future Directions-
The Office of Outcomes Assessment has asked numerous areas of the institution for suggestions to increase faculty participation.  Some suggestions include:

Kara will meet with Division Chairs, Department Heads, Directors, and Coordinators.  Kara and Danita will attend several VP Council meetings through out the year to discuss the status of outcomes assessment regarding general education and discipline assessments. Another suggested approach would be to give targets for student work samples to be submitted per division. It would be up to the divisions to determine who would participate each semester.
If this continues, the results of each semester would have to be labeled invalid for all general education competencies which do not meet the minimum number of student work samples. This would be a flag to external reviewers.
